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Dear Sirs,
United Nations Office for for Disaster Risk Reduction (UNISDR)
We hereby express our support for the nomination of the Minister, Joaquín Roa Burgos, for the 2015 United Nations Sasakawa Award for Disaster Risk Reduction.
Mr Joaquín Roa has been a member of the United Nations Disaster Assessment and Coordination (UNDAC) team since 1999.
UNDAC is part of the international response system for sudden-impact disasters. It aims to help the United Nations and Governments to satisfy the need for rapid and reliable information during the first phase of intervention in a sudden-impact disaster, and to coordinate international relief to be received at the national level and in the location of the emergency. It can be mobilized in the field at very short notice (12-24 hours) in any part of the world. It also aims to increase response capacity for disasters both at the national and regional levels. At the request of a Government and of the United Nations Resident and/or Humanitarian Coordinator in a country, the UNDAC team can undertake missions to assess the national capacity to prepare and respond to disasters. The UNDAC system is run by the Field Coordination Support Section of the Office for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs (OCHA) in Geneva.
Mr Roa has taken part in various UNDAC missions as a member of the UNDAC team as well as team leader on various missions, such as the drought in Paraguay in 2000 and the floods in Bolivia in 2002, Argentina in 2003, the Dominican Republic in 2004, El Salvador in 2005, and Bolivia again in 2007.
Mr Roa also participated in a mission to assess national disaster response capacity in the Dominican Republic in March 2005.
Through his involvement in the UNDAC system, Mr Roa has very actively contributed to the management and reduction of risks, not only in Paraguay, but also in the Americas region.
[image: image1.emf]Mr Roa has made good use of his knowledge of international response acquired through his duties as Executive Secretary of the National Emergency Ministry of Paraguay, appealing to and making good use of the UNDAC system and thereby making a significant contribution to the management and reduction of risks and disasters in Paraguay.
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Humanitarian Affairs Officer
Emergency Services Branch
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